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Dual credit
 in Illinois has undergone a virtual explosion since 1999 when the state provided multiple incentives for its growth. But dual credit can only be successful if implemented with high quality standards and careful attention to insure that courses taught are truly at college level. Otherwise, senior institutions may justifiably claim that these courses are not appropriate for transfer, causing them to lose much of their value.

To guide the development of high quality dual credit programs in the state of Illinois, research was undertaken in 2003 to learn about current practices in the state in the context of information gathered from around the country. The information was organized around ten decisions that college and high school leaders must make related to: program approach, organization and funding, course delivery, student selection and guidance, faculty selection, quality assurance, relationships between high schools and colleges, credit award and transfer, marketing and public information, and monitoring and evaluation. 

The following are examples of the findings of this research project:

· Dual credit courses should be taught at the college level; however, there is no universal standard for college level coursework. Generally, sponsoring colleges require that college syllabi, textbooks, and assessment practices be used.

· Research indicates
 that qualified high school faculty teach as effectively as, or more effectively than, college faculty members.

· Dual credit may be integrated with other programs, including Advanced Placement, Tech Prep, industry credentialing, and outreach efforts for traditionally underserved students.

· Access to dual credit courses is limited by tuition costs (some institutions/states do not charge), geography (sometimes overcome by online offerings), and inadequate high school preparation (sometimes addressed through student support and tutoring).

· Transfer of courses appears to be improving. A 2001 national research project
 reported that 37 of 50 state government officials interviewed indicated that transfer of credits earned in dual credit courses was not a problem.

· Colleges can enhance the value of dual credit programs for high schools by offering use of high quality labs, textbook rentals, and planning joint faculty meetings or inservices.

More information is available in a report entitled Dual Credit: Making It Work in Illinois (2003) published by the Office of Community College Research and Leadership at UIUC. It can be found online at http://occrl.ed.uiuc.edu/Projects/dual_credit/DualCredit_in_IL.pdf, along with additional information on dual credit. The author may be reached at ebarnett@uiuc.edu or ebarnettny@earthlink.net. 












� Dual credit courses are those in which students receive both high school and college credit for a college-level course successfully completed. They may be offered at the high school, on the college campus, or via online/distance learning.
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